ACCG Forest Plan Amendment Ad Hoc 
Recommendations for PAC Retirement and Owl/Goshawk Survey Requirements

For PAC retirement:
· Retain all PACs that have now or prove to have after required surveys (5 years) occupancy (vs. repro., pair status)
· Location matters (gap analysis to determine whether to even look at the PAC for retirement) retain PACs that are geographically important either presently or future population
· Process/Surveys only determine “eligibility” for retirement, use the gap analysis and other information to decide to or not to retire an unoccupied PAC
· 5 years of survey required, preferably consecutive years, but 5 in a 7-year period is acceptable
· Surveys require 2 years of traditional protocol level surveys, the balance of the 5 could be ARUs or traditional surveys
 
Survey Requirement:
· Scale/scope of the project will make completing surveys before a NEPA decision on >200,000 acres highly unlikely in the proposed time frame
· Using the SERAL model, include the pre-implementation (defined as pre-award of a contract and modification of habitat) in the “planning period” for the survey requirement

Amendment language to go forward to FPP Phase, 2 Team, and the FS:
California spotted owl (CSO) protected activity centers (PACs) would be deemed eligible for retirement after 5 years of surveys indicating non-occupancy (i.e., territorial singles or reproductive pairs). All PACs that meet occupied status as a result of these surveys, occupied defined as set forth in the spotted owl survey protocol, would be retained as PACs.

 

Ideally, the 5 years of surveys would be consecutive years, but failing that, 5 years of survey in a 7-year period would be acceptable to determine eligibility. Surveys would include a minimum of 2 years of traditional surveys, with a balance of 5 years using either ARUs or traditional methods. 
Before initiating the surveys to determine eligibility, a geographic analysis, or gap analysis, of the PAC in question’s location in relation to the other PACs to determine if, regardless of eligibility, the PAC should be retained to fill a gap in the spacing of occupied PACs now, and opportunity for recolonization of the species in the future. This analysis should be revisited, if eligibility is met for retirement, to evaluate whether new information or changed circumstances/conditions would indicate that the PAC should be retained at that time for biological or other reasons.
